
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 2, 2025 

  

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 

Chair                                                                   Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations         House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307, The Capitol                                       1036 Longworth HOB  

Washington, D.C. 20515                               Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

  

This letter is requesting funding for the Ann Arbor Fire Station #3 Rebuild Project in Fiscal Year 2026. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Ann Arbor located at 301 E. Huron Street, Ann 

Arbor, MI 48103. Funding for this project would enable the city to make important infrastructure 

improvements at Fire Station #3, which was originally built in the 60s. In recent years, the station has 

experienced disruptions in service due to severe weather events and unreliable electrical infrastructure. 

This is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the project would be improving Fire Station #3, 

which provides important emergency services to downtown areas of the city, especially during large 

community events.  

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by the 

Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) program: 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(4).  

 

This letter certifies that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family. Thank you for your consideration of this request.   

 

Sincerely,  

  

 

 

 

Debbie Dingell 

Member of Congress 

 


